
The Village of Carroll Council met in special session on
Thursday April 25, 2013 at 6:30 p.m. At roll call members present
were: Carole Dreier, Patricia Pierce, Clarence Thomas, Carolyn
Davis and Chad Brown; David Cotner came in at a later time.

Also present were Mayor Tammy Drobina and Clerk Mary Dawson.
Mayor Drobina stated the Special Meeting was called regarding
a possible partnership between the Village of Carroll and the
Village of Pleasantville for a joint contract on trash pick-up.

Others present were: Mayor of Pleasantville-Jack Weidner,
Clerk-Kathryn Jenkins, Gary Kinnison-VA, and council members-
Jason Henderson, John Snook, Ralph George and Chad West.
Trash companies present included Cindy Dennison-Old Mill,
Kendall Stephens & John Minear from Waste Mgt., Eric Dehays
-Local Waste Services, and Dan Shackleford-CMI Waste.
Also present was Carroll resident Will Burns.

Mayor Drobina had each person introduce themselves and tell
where they were from. Mayor commented that our contract is up
09-30-2013 so she contacted Pleasantville to see if they might
be interested in a joint contract and maybe get a better price.

Councilman Brown asked Waste Mgt. If they do recycling with our
trash, the answer was no. John Minear explained that years ago
their facility in Canal Winchester had a sorter but that is now
closed.

Mayor noted some things we would like in our new contract and
stated if Pleasantville thought of anything else to please
mention. Some of items Mayor mentioned were: quarterly billing,
free service for the Municipal office, no addl. charge for bulk
items, no limit pick up, 3 year contract with a one year
extension, senior citizen discount, and decorative trash
receptacles free of charge for the parks downtown. There was
further discussion on both parts of different things, also on
recycling, grass clippings, individual carts for re-cycling.
This would be for Village residents only.
It was discussed to run bids a couple different ways, to bid
together to see what the benefits would be and also separate
to see what the benefits would be.

At this time each of the Trash Haulers addressed council, told
of their company etc.

Should have the bid packets ready by the end of May.

Meeting adjourned 7:22 p.m.

MAYORS APPROVAL_______________________________________

CLERK OF COUNCIL______________________________________
Meeting was taped

Next regular meeting of council is May 14, 2013 7:00 p.m.


